

District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A Box 75115 Washington, DC 20013



March 30, 2005

Douglas E. Fierberg, Esq. Bode & Grenier, LLP 1150 Connecticut Avenue, NW Ninth Floor, Connecticut Building Washington, DC 20036-4192 VIA FACSIMILE

Re: February 15, 2005 letter regarding ANC 6A Class A and B Protests on H Street, NE

Mr. Fierberg:

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed public meeting on March 10, 2005, and with a quorum present, the Commission voted to terminate our support of the individual protests of Class A and Class B liquor licenses on H Street, NE. Accordingly, our Commission no longer requires legal services for the protests or negotiations of voluntary agreements with merchants along the H Street, NE corridor.

It is our understanding that Friends Liquor has received a copy of a Voluntary Agreement and if they choose to sign, without additional negotiation, that no additional costs will be incurred by our Commission. Therefore, if negotiations are required to bring this matter to conclusion, please consult with Commissioner Mary Beatty and Commissioner Nick Alberti prior to incurring costs that will be charged to our Commission. All other negotiations with merchants along the H Street, NE corridor should be discontinued.

Thank you for your diligent efforts on behalf of our Commission. We look forward to a continued relationship in our pursuit of the goal of discouraging public drinking along this corridor.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (202) 423-8868.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc: ANC 6A Commissioners Mr. Chuck Burger